CAP
Minutes for meeting, December 11th, 2013

Present: W. Behre, A. Bonnano, L. Grega, W. Heisler, M. Huguet, C. Jackson, J. Johnson, M. Marino, S. O’Brien, B. Rifkin, N. Rodriguez, B. Strassman, P. VanHise
Guest: D. Morales

Excused: M. Cimiento
Absent: K. Fischer, W. Heisler

[1] Approval of minutes (as amended) from November 13th.  W. Huguet made motion, S. O’Brien seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  

[2] Announcements.  B. Strassman provided updates on the charges related to student absence and attendance and certificate programs.  She noted that the provost believes that the office of student life should handle issues related to documentation of student absence.  Final approval of this charge is pending the provost’s discussions with this office.  Regarding the certificate programs charge, it was noted that the provost had recently called a meeting to discuss this issue.  Minor modifications were made to the recommendation initially produced by CAP.  These included a category for certificates that are interdisciplinary and involve more than one department (‘college-wide’) will initially be reviewed by LLPC before being sent to CAP.  The provost also asked the office of student life to create a series of requirements for co-curricular, experiential certificates, and CAP is awaiting a preliminary draft from this office.

[3] Vote on preliminary recommendation.  Grade appeals: some minor changes were made to the recommendation, and the preliminary recommendation was then approved by the whole committee.  P. VanHise made a motion to approve this recommendation, which B. Rifkin seconded.  The recommendation was approved by a unanimous vote.  Graduate non-enrollment: some minor changes were made to the recommendation, and the preliminary recommendation was then approved by the whole committee.  L. Grega made a motion to approve this recommendation, which C. Jackson seconded.  The recommendation was approved by a unanimous vote.  

[4] Academic integrity.  L. Grega noted that the policy is being worked on and will be presented to the full committee early in the spring semester.

[5] Review of academic standing and dismissal.  The full committee held preliminary discussions regarding the language in this charge.  CAP will continue discussing this recommendation in the spring and vote on the preliminary recommendation then.

[6] The meeting adjourned at 2:51. 

